June 2, 2021

Dear Senator McBroom,

Thank you for your May 28, 2021 letter in response to my letter of April 16, 2021.

Please note that it was your colleague Senator Bizon, not I, that initiated a challenge to appear before your Senate Committee under oath. I simply accepted his challenge without any additional conditions. My communications with you since that time have been focused upon honoring my commitment pertaining to my acceptance of his challenge.

In your most recent letter, you referenced that you paid for information from me. I can only assume that you are referencing a \$4.99 membership cost for supporters of my efforts. While I do not show any record of you personally contributing to the support of my site, I do show that a member of your staff, Paul Burns, is a member of our Right Stuff Club. If the purpose of his membership was simply to access one of the few posts on my site behind our pay wall, I would have gladly provided you or Paul with any materials needed for your investigation without your need for such financial sacrifice. All that you had to do was ask. I am not shy about sharing the information that I have regarding election fraud. I am committed to providing you and your committee with compelling evidence of election fraud that the citizens of Michigan not only deserve to hear, but which many of our citizens have shared at significant personal risk.

Per my previous communications, the proposed content for my testimony is as follows:

- Review election processes [15 Min]
- Identify potential fraud mechanisms for subverting election processes [15 Min]
- Provide evidence of these fraud mechanisms pertinent to the 2020 election [30 Min]

Since you appear not to be satisfied by this information, please note that the third agenda item will feature information that I have obtained since December 1 as well as data to which you may not have been privy prior to December 1.

- New explanations of Internet Connectivity methods and why it matters
- New video in support of my assertions regarding the network configuration at the TCF Center
- New information from experts supporting the Mike Lindell documentaries
- New summary explanation of how election was stolen that knits together available evidence

Per your assertion in your most recent letter, I believe this satisfies the conditions for a committee hearing which you appear to have added to Senator Bizon's challenge.

On a related topic, I hear from fellow grassroots activists that you have been trying to organize an audit of the election for months. If that is true, please advise as to how I may be of assistance in this pursuit as it is long overdue. We share a common interest in gaining a better understanding of the incremental votes in pages 26-28 of my Case for MI Decertification report. It is difficult for me to provide you with a better explanation of exactly how these data spikes occurred without access to the records that would be reviewed in such a forensic audit. These data anomalies were discovered by EXTERNAL observations as documented in sworn affidavits to which you have access. While I will indeed provide a plausible *theory* as to what caused these spikes during my testimony, a forensic audit would be required for technical experts to make INTERNAL observations that would enable a validation of this theory. These observations are only available through a forensic audit.

Please advise as to your committee availability regarding times and dates so that we can arrive at a mutually agreeable schedule for a hearing.

Patrick Colbeck

Sincerely,